Proposal for Comfort Quilt Guidelines
October, 2016

In keeping with the Prince Edward County Quilters’ Guild Constitution Article VIB, 2c * the following procedures will be implemented in regards to Comfort Quilts:

1. Unconditional donations of fabric and quilts may be made during the monthly General Meeting to a member of the Comfort Quilt Committee. If the donor is not a member, then they should give the donation to a Guild member to deliver. Donor’s name and telephone number should be included.

2. Quilts and other items should be created from 100% new cotton. Batting should be cotton or 80/20 new batting.

3. Minimum yardage accepted will be a fat quarter or equivalent.

4. The Comfort Quilt Committee reserves the right to re-direct fabric donations where deemed appropriate.
Rationale:

1. 1. A) There can be no guarantee that quilts will go to specific recipients as specified by donors. The Committee will assess and prioritize needs on an ongoing basis.  B) Frequently quilts and material are just dropped off at PFW with no information attached. The Committee is often unaware of the source of these donations.
2. The choice of cotton for quilt tops and backing is in keeping with current quilting practice. Using cotton for Comfort Quilts has been the practice, if not the policy, for several years. Anecdotal information suggests this practice began when the Comfort Quilt group made many quilts for babies and started donating to the Dialysis Clinic. Using the above described materials ensures consistency in quality and safety.
3. There is limited room in the PFW workroom which Geraldine Rorabeck, the owner, generously allows us to use. Bags of scraps, unfinished blocks, unusable, and random non-quilting materials which are dropped off at PFW take up too much space and take considerable time to sort and tidy. The CQ Committee members spend a lot of time dealing with material which is not appropriate for our needs.

4. The Committee has been donating unusable material to other groups to use for their purposes or to area thrift stores. The Committee will continue to do this when appropriate.

*Article VIB, 2c: “Comfort Quilts … shall manage comfort quilt supplies.” pg. 7, Quilters’ Guild Constitution, revised, 2013.

Respectfully,

The Comfort Quilt Committee

